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From:  Chairman, Board for Correction of Naval Records 
To:       Secretary of the Navy 
 
Subj:    REVIEW OF NAVAL RECORD OF  
  USMC 
 
Ref:     (a) Title 10 U.S.C. § 1552 
 (b) MCO P1070.12K w/ ch 1 
  
Encl:   (1) DD Form 149 w/enclosures 
 (2) Administrative Remarks (6105) counseling entry 16 Aug 19 
 (3) CO, ltr 1000 CO 9 Dec 20 
   
1.  Pursuant to the provisions of reference (a), Subject, hereinafter referred to as Petitioner, filed 
enclosure (1) with the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board), requesting that her naval 
record be corrected by removing an Administrative Remarks 6105 (Page 11) counseling, 
enclosure (2), from her official military personnel file (OMPF).  
 
2.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed Petitioner’s 
allegations of error and injustice on 12 October 2021 and, pursuant to its regulations, determined 
that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the available evidence of record.  
Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the enclosures, relevant portions of 
Petitioner’s naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   
 
3.  The Board, having reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of 
error and injustice, found as follows: 
 
      a.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 
under existing law and regulation within the Department of the Navy. 
 
      b.  Petitioner received enclosure (2) on 16 August 2019 for violating Government Travel 
Charge Card (GTCC) policies and procedures due to an unauthorized charge on 17 July 2019 
while not in a TAD status.  Petitioner contends enclosure (2) is unjust as she accidently used the 
GTCC.  While TAD in April 2019, Petitioner used the application Uber Eats to order food and 
used her GTCC.  Unbeknownst to her, the application saves the credit card information, and the 
credit card becomes the default payment method.  In July 2019, a family member used 
Petitioner’s phone to purchase food via the Uber Eats application and the GTCC was charged.   
Petitioner included with her petition a letter from the commanding officer (CO) who issued the 
Page 11, enclosure (3).  The CO requested removal of the Page 11 based on further review of the 
circumstances.     
 






